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Date
Le Président
Fédération
Ave d’Auderghem 22-28

4 October 2005

des Experts
1040 Bruxelles



Comptables
Tél.  32 (0) 2 285 40 85



Européens
Fax: 32 (0) 2 231 11 12



AISBL
E-mail: secretariat@fee.be


Mr. Stig Enevoldsen

Chairman

Technical Expert Group

EFRAG

Avenue des Arts 13-14

1210 BRUXELLES
[FINAL DRAFT]

Dear Mr Enevoldsen,
Re:
Draft Endorsement advices on IFRS 7 Financial Instruments: Disclosures and on Amendment to IAS 1 Presentation of Financial Statements - Disclosures
FEE (Fédération des Experts Comptables Européens, European Federation of Accountants) supports the EFRAG draft letters to Dr. Alexander Schaub recommending the adoption of IFRS 7 Financial Instruments: Disclosures and the adoption of the Amendment to IAS 1 Presentation of Financial Statements - Disclosures as published by the IASB on 18 August 2005. 

We welcome the new standard and we support the objective of the IASB to revise and enhance the disclosures in existing IASs by applying more principle based disclosure requirements on financial instruments. We welcome the IASB decision to reduce the requirements (also compared to the earlier exposure draft) and to locate in one place all disclosures relating to financial instruments. 

We also support the amendment to IAS 1 Presentation of Financial Statements to require entities to provide disclosures that enable users to evaluate the entity’s objectives, policies and processes for managing capital. 

Some of the changes incorporated in the standard have in part addressed concerns expressed by FEE during the exposure period, particularly regarding the disclosure of the fair value of collateral pledged as security and disclosure in respect of capital requirements set internally. 

We noted that EFRAG has reduced its consultation period in order to provide its final advice early in October, hoping for an endorsement before the end of 2005. We suggest making it clear in your letter your recommendation for a fast track endorsement by the European Commission. There are benefits for entities of having the possibility to apply IFRS 7 in 2005, in that they can avoid making IAS 30 disclosures deleted from IFRS 7.

We would be pleased to discuss any aspect of this letter you may wish to raise with us.

Yours sincerely,

David Devlin

President
www.fee.be
Association Internationale reconnue par Arrêté Royal en date du 30 décembre 1986
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